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SENATE STAFF ANALYSIS AND ECONOMIC IMPACT STATEMENT 

ANALYST STAFF DIRECTOR REFERENCE ACTION 

1. Williams Wilson 1. HC Favorable 
2. 2. 

3. 3. 

4. 4. 

SUBJECT: BILL NO. AND SPONSOR: 

Medical Transportation Services SB 675 by 
Senator Malchon 

I. SUMMARY:

A. Present Situation:

Chapter 401, Florida Statutes, governs medical
telecommunications and transportation. Part III of chapter 401
specifically governs medical transportation services.
Subsection (14) of section 401.23, Florida Statutes, defines
"medical direction" as direct supervision by a physician
through two-way voice communication or, when such voice
communication is unavailable, through established orders,
pursuant to rules of the Department of Health and
Rehabilitative Services (HRS). Subsection (19) of section
401,23, Florida Statutes, defines "physician" as a practitioner
who is licensed under the provisions of chapter 458 or chapter
459.

Most physicians who work for the five hospitals in Florida 
which are operated by the United States Department of Veterans 
Affairs (VA) are not Florida licensed. The VA requires its 
physicians to be licensed by a state, and that state of 
licensure has no bearing on where such physicians practice. 
The VA physicians in Florida who are not Florida licensed are 
prohibited by current statutes from providin'g medical direction 
to emergency medical services (EMS) personnel for a patient 
being transported to a VA facility. 

Veterans are being transported by EMS vehicles to non-VA 
hospitals from which EMS can receive medical direction by 
radio. This leads to episodes of non-VA hospital care at the 
veterans expense and disturbs the continuity of care, if and 
when such patients are ultimately transferred to a VA hospital. 

The U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs Medical Center (VAMC), 
Bay Pines, Florida, is a member of the Bay Area Hospital 
Council, and as a participating hospital, participates in 
health care programs for the enhancement of the local EMS 
system. That system is being upgraded to include radio and 
telemetry communication with hospital emergency rooms. The 
VAMC would like to participate in this program, but is 
statutorily prohibited from doing so because of the lack of 
"medical direction." 

B. Effect of Proposed Changes:

Senate Bill 675 amends subsection (19) of section 401.22,
Florida Statutes, to stipulate that a physician employed by the
VA may provide medical direction for the treatment of patients
immediately prior to or during transportation to a VA hospital.
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II. ECONOMIC IMPACT AND FISCAL NOTE:

A. Public:

It should be financially beneficial for those Florida veterans
who live in the proximity of VA hospitals and who are dependent
on VA hospitals for their medical care, if VA physicians are
allowed to receive communications on the acceptance of veterans
for emergency care at VA hospitals. This would allow EMS
providers to deliver veterans to VA hospitals instead of to
civilian hospitals where costs would have to be borne by the
veteran.

B, Government:

None.

II I. COMMENTS: 

Subsection (2) of section 394.455, Florida Statutes, the "Baker 
Act," authorizes VA physicians and psychiatrists to provide 
services pursuant to the Baker Act in those VA facilities which 
meet the requirements of receiving and treatment facilities. 

There needs to be some assurance, at least at the regulatory, rule­
making level, that the VA hospital receiving a patient has the 
emergency service capability appropriate for the level of care 
needed by the incoming patient. 

IV. AMENDMENTS:

None. 
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